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"Above all be loving, this ties everything together perfectly"

Colossians 3:14

Learning

Inspiring

Voyaging

Educating

Live
Our

Values

Everyday

Responsibility; Friendship; Honesty; Compassion; Respect; Perseverance



Dear Parents/Carers,

What a busy November we have had at Staverton!

It has been great to watch Poppies enjoying Tuesday Trekkers every week and the excitement of learning outdoors! Sunflowers represented our school in the

Year 1 and Year 2 Get Active Festival at Parker E-ACT Academy and we were so proud of how they lived our School Values and the School Games Values – well

done Sunflowers! Roses shared a fabulous class assembly to celebrate their learning with you and the House and Vice House Captains in Bluebells led School

Council to deliver a fabulous Anti-Bullying Assembly.

We are all excitedly getting ready for Christmas at Staverton! The first Advent candle was lit on Monday in Celebration Assembly and the Christmas tree

(kindly donated by Phoebe and Jack's grandparents) was decorated yesterday. We are looking forward to Poppies and Sunflowers' Nativity, our whole school

trip to the pantomime (oh yes we are!), a Christmas service at church, our school choir singing in church the last week of term and of course a visit from

Father Christmas on the afternoon of the last day of term (no Celebration Assembly on the 16.12.22 owing to this).

In January we are looking forward to welcoming Mrs Gresham as Roses' class teacher and welcoming Mrs Wookey back as Sunflowers' class teacher following

her maternity leave. Mrs Curtis-Noor will be teaching one day a week in Bluebells and Mrs Fox will be at Staverton one day a week supporting the National

Tutoring Programme.

We all wish Mrs Young all the very best in her new venture and thank her for all her hard work at Staverton Primary School – please keep in touch Mrs Young,

we will all miss you!

With all good wishes,

Ruth Nelmes

Headteacher



Values
Our value this half  term is Compassion.

We are looking forward to our new Worship Leaders 

leading Collective Worship this half  term.

Clubs:
Monday

KS2 Well Being

(12.00 - 12.30 - Mrs Nelmes)

KS1 Dodgeball

(3:15-4:15 - Mr Canning)

Tuesday

KS1 Story Time 

(12.30 - 1.00 - Mrs Curtis-Noor)

KS2 Dodgeball

(3:15-4:15 - Mr Canning)

Wednesday

KS2 Photography 

(3.15 - 4.15 - Mr Irvine)

KS2 Gymnastics

(3:15 – 4:15 - GLK Coaching)

Thursday

KS2 Football

(3:15-4:15 – Pro Goals)

Choir

(3.15 - 4.00 - Mrs Fox)

Music:
Tuesday

Guitar lessons

Wednesday

Violin lessons

Thursday

Piano / Keyboard lessons

Birthday Corner:
Wishing the following children a 

very Happy Birthday!

Rose, Henry, Max, Jake, Amelie, 

Alice,

Dates for the diary:
5 Dec: Christingle

8 Dec: Y5/6 Sports Athletics

9 Dec: Christmas Jumper Day / 

FOSS Movie Night

12 Dec: Y3/4 Sports Athletics

Carols in Church @ 7.00pm

13 Dec: KS1 Nativity @ 2pm

14 Dec: Christmas Lunch

Church Carol Service @ 2.30pm

KS1 Nativity @ 6.00pm

15 Dec: Pantomime

16 Dec: Class Christmas Parties

Congratulations to all the 

children who were Stars of 

the Week this month!
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